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Notice of Annual Meeting
Of The Cheyenne County Conservation District

To all qualified electors residing within the boundaries of the Cheyenne 
County Conservation District, notice is hereby given that pursuant to 
K.S.A. 2-1907, as amended on the 11th day of February, 2013 at 12:00 
p.m. noon, an annual meeting of the Cheyenne County Conservation 
District will be held at the Cheyenne County 4-H Building at the Fair-
grounds, St. Francis, Kansas.

The meeting agenda shall include the following business items:
ONE:
The supervisors of the Cheyenne County Conservation District shall 
make full and due report of their activities and financial affairs since 
the last annual meeting.
TWO:
The supervisors shall conduct an election by secret ballot of qualified 
electors there present, of one supervisor to serve for a term of three 
years from date of said meeting.

The term of Mark Keller is expiring.

All in the county of Cheyenne in the State of Kansas.

By Clint Bursch
Chairperson

Cheyenne County Conservation District

Attest
Jeanne Dunn
District Secretary/Manager
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Public Notice

New 911 
console
installed
and tested

The 800 radios and equipment 
has been installed in most of the 
county and city vehicles as well as 
the dispatch office located in the 
courthouse in St. Francis.

A new touchscreen console was 
installed in dispatch on Tuesday, 
Jan. 15. After a getting acquainted 
training period for the dispatchers, 
the new system was activated the 
following day.

Having worked with the new 
console for a short period time, 
the consensus of the dispatchers is 
that the system is well liked.

With the upgrade to the 800 sys-
tem, dispatch and first responders 
will be able to communicate more 
effectively over a broader range.

By Ward Cassidy, 
120th State Representative
I have made it through the first 

week of the 2013 Legislative ses-
sion. Being a committee chair, 
for Education Budget, has added 
a lot more work and responsibil-
ity to my schedule. Monday, Jan. 
14, all of the new legislators were 
sworn in. It’s a nice moment, 
but it makes me fully aware of 
the challenging task before me. 
With the political actions taking 
place, in Washington, D.C., and 
Kansas, there is a lot of discon-
tent for the political process.   

Tuesday evening, we listened 
to the Governor’s State of the 
State Address; and then Wednes-
day morning, Steve Anderson, 
the budget director (from Ober-
lin), presented the facts and fig-
ures to the Appropriations Com-
mittee. To quote Mr. Anderson –“ 
Everyone of you on this commit-
tee will find something to dislike 
in this year’s budget figures.”

One of the concerns I have is 
that the governor has requested 
that .6 cents of the sales tax in-
crease will stay on the books. 
The legislator had promised that 
the tax would end.   

Another problem with that is 
several communities are hoping 
to have a local sales tax to fund 
a project of their own when it 
expires. The money might also 
be needed to fund  critical pro-
grams. We will just have to wait 

and see how it all plays out.
If you remember from my ear-

ly articles in the past, what hap-
pens early in the session is never 
what happens come May. I am 
very excited about a news con-
ference I was in this week with 
the House Speaker, Ray Mer-
rick. He made the comment that 
he and the President of the Sen-
ate, Susan Wagle, have a goal of 
finishing the legislative work in 
eighty days. That would make 
for an aggressive session, and it 
would save the state money.

I will send an article each week 
to all of the area newspapers. I 
also plan to have the articles on 
my website, www.wardcassidy.
com. If you are going to contact 
me, I would prefer by e-mail, 
ward.cassidy@house.ks.gov. If 
you are coming to Topeka to any 
meeting and would like me to be 
there, please let me know.

Honor roll

Patty Gerver, Bird City; Richard 
Bursch, Bird City; Clint Bursch, 
Bird City; Royce Bursch, Campo, 
Colo.; Don Antholz, Atwood. 

TrAiNiNG DAy for the Cheyenne County Communication dispatchers on the new touch screen 
console. Pictured left to right are, Terry rieger, Jim rarick, and Laurie Knebel

DArCi sHiELDs from Century ii presented Dee Dorsch and the board members at the senior Center a grant check for $5000 
to purchase a  60” television, stand, DVD player and new awnings for the front windows. board members present were Marlene 
young, Mary Dorsch, Edna roesener and rod Klepper. 

McDonald News By 
Sandy 

Binning

Legislative News

Mark and Marilyn Adams attend-
ed the Right To Life after church 
meal in Bird City Sunday. 

Lois Morelock rode to Emporia 
with Ray and Edie Johnson to see a 
glass blowing exibit by Austin Stern 
this past weekend.

Blake and Kathern Waters of 
Basehor were weekend guests of 
Fred and Lavina Waters. Kevin and 
Jeanna Penny, and Rick and Kathy 
Frisbie joined them to help Fred and 
Lavina celebrate their 40th wedding 
anniversary.

Visitors this past week of Marlene 
Johnson were Pastor Mark Adams, 
Joan Tongish, Phyllis Wingfield, 
Barbara Cooper, Twila Miller, Car-
rie Magnani, Rita Officer, Seth and 
Gracie Gundlach, and Connie and 
Brian Sabatka.

Eleanor Swihart attended the Pro 
Life dinner Sunday after church in 
Bird City.

Rod and Lisa Johnson were Sun-
day lunch and afternoon guests of 
Kenneth and Phyllis Wilkinson.


